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Background  

A Pre-bid conference was held for 061GR17M014 (KY 11 over Cumberland River and 
KY 6 over Richland Creek) in Manchester, Kentucky (Dist. 11).   

Present: 
KYTC 
Tom Mathews KYTC Michael Baase KYTC  
Mark Walls KYTC O’Dail Lawson KYTC 
Mike West KYTC David Fuson KYTC 

Contractors 
George 
Kouloumoundris 

Vimas Painting  Michael Trujillo Intech Contracting, 
LLC 

Tom Gialousis Euro Paint, LLC  Michael Mihas North Star Painting 

Lefty Hazimihalis 300 Industrial, LLC Thomas Mayer SEI 
Emanuel Gialousis Adelphi/G-Force  Anthony Zembillas Elite Contractors, 

Inc. 

Others 
Rick Younce KTC Audra Stenstrom GPI 

A. Pre-Bid Conference 

The meeting was convened at 11:00 A.M (Eastern Time) by Tom Mathews of KYTC.  

Question and Answer 

Q: Emanuel Gialousis from Adelphi/G-Force asked if KYTC would consider letting the 
contractor use paint that was left over from a previous project to paint the concrete.  
A: Mike Baase stated they should submit that as value engineering and if it is $25,000 
savings or more KYTC would consider it. 

Q: Tom Mathews from KYTC asked where the contractor will store their waste. 
A: O’Dail Lawson stated at the Knox County barn.  



Q: Tom Mathews from KYTC asked if there has been any trouble using Doe Run. 
A: O’Dail Lawson stated no.  
 
Q: Tom Mathews from KYTC asked if the district wanted the bridge number stenciled on 
all four corners of the bridge. 
A: Mike West stated to stencil the bridge number on each end.  
 
Q: Mike Baase KYTC asked if there is any kind of emergency, such as flooding, would 
closing the flood wall or would they need to clear the bridge or is this a concern at all. 
A: Tom Mathews stated that if this does occur for the contractor to be aware that the 
flood walls will be closing and to be prepared to make accommodations.  
 
Q: Mark Walls from KYTC asked if the contractor needed to field measure everything.  
A: Tom Mathews stated yes.  
 
Q: Emanuel Gialousis from Adelphi/G-Force asked if the berm at the flood wall would 
fall into the lane closure. 
A: Tom Mathews stated no.   
 
Q: Thomas Mayer from SEI asked if there are any time restrictions. 
A: Tom Mathews stated no.  
 
Q: Mike Baase from KYTC asked if there are any holiday or festival restrictions. 
A: David Fuson stated that he thought the first weekend in October for the Daniel Boone 
Festival.  
 
Q: Mike Baase from KYTC asked about Memorial Day, July 4th, and Labor Day 
weekends. 
A: David Fuson stated he didn’t think those weekends would cause any problems.  
     
Tom Mathews stated there would be an addendum concerning the asbestos report coming 
out and he would add the dates for the Daniel Boone Festival to it. 
 
Q: David Fuson from KYTC asked if there is any partial patching set up for the bridge. 
A: Tom Mathews stated no.  
 
Q: David Fuson from KYTC asked when these projects are set up why isn’t partial 
patching a part of the contract. 
A: Tom Mathews stated he usually gets the joint work done with the painting and 
sometime in the future they may do an overlay. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:30 A.M. 
 
Minutes submitted by: Rick Younce   
 
Approved by: Tom Mathews 




